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Canaan Community Academy
Board Meeting Minutes
January 11, 2017
6:30 pm
Mission Statement:  To Ensure Proper and Effective School Management

1. Call to Order – The Board Meeting was called to order by Board President, Terry Rowlett, at 6:38 p.m.
A. Verify Quorum – Terry Rowlett, David Herring, Stacy Gray, Kenny Miller, Jerry Eaton
B. Moment of Silence
C. Pledge of Allegiance
2. Routine Matters
A. Approval of Agenda, January 11, 2017, Regular Meeting – Kenny Miller moved the motion to approve the agenda for the January 11, 2017, Board Meeting; Jerry Eaton seconded the motion to approve the agenda for the January 11, 2017, Board Meeting: Approved 4-0
B. Approval of December 14, 2016 Board Minutes - David Herring moved the motion to approve the December 14, 2016, Board Meeting minutes; Kenny Miller seconded the motion to approve the December 14, 2016, Board Meeting minutes: Approved 4-0
3. Chief Administrative Officer Report – Ms. Donna Taylor
A. Current Student Enrollment – 88 students
B. Grants – There was a suggestion made to look at the Bill Gates’ Foundation grants and Madison Community Foundation Grant with a project-based request. We should receive a payment from grants this week. 
C. Form 990 – The Form 990 is currently in draft form with no changes needed or noted by the board. Donovan will be notified to finalize Form 990. 
D. Bus – Kenny Miller is still looking at busses for backup. The board will come up with procedures for bus drivers to follow. Bus inspections will take place on January 23, 2017 at Madison. There was a temporary increase discussed in weekly rate for bus driver, Becky Watson. The increase in weekly rate for Becky Watson was placed as an action item.
E. Insurance Packet – The board noted that the van premiums are the same as the larger school busses. Discussion followed and the discussion of the van and insurance was placed as an action item. Board requested that the CAO obtain tags for the school owned van.
F. Furnace/Roof – CAO discussed concerns for the heating system and the condition of roof. Board President stated that 3 quotes were required before discussion could continue. 
G. Field Trip – Kindergarten-2nd Grade students, chaperones, and teachers will be going on a field trip to the Taft Theatre in Cincinnati, Ohio on Tuesday, February 14, 2017, for a Wizard of Oz Play. 
4. Marketing Committee Report – Stefanie Garcia, committee chairperson, will call the next meeting. The board will be connecting with Indian-Kentuck church for a radio station.
5. Finance Committee Report – No information was received from Bookkeeping Plus for the month of December. There is a Quarterly Financial Report due to Ball State University by the end of January. The bank account balance is down from last month, due to Staff Christmas bonuses, fuel oil delivery, and funds returned to the High Ability Grant. 
6. Action Items
A. Approval of School Calendar for 2017 – 2018 School Year – Tabled to be placed on February 9, 2017 Board Meeting agenda.
B. Bus Driver Salary Increase – Stacy Gray made a motion that Becky Watson will receive $50.00 per week for an undetermined period of time not to exceed the current 2016-2017 school year, pending a meeting with both bus drivers, 1-2 board members and the Chief Administrative Officer. Jerry Eaton seconded the motion of providing a weekly rate increase for Becky Watson. Approved 4-0. Procedures and expectations from the board will be shared with the bus drivers at that time.
C. Van/Insurance – David Herring made a motion to give Kenny Miller full authority to facilitate the sale or trade of the school owned Dodge Ram Wagon van. The Board will also reimburse Kenny Miller for any expenses he incurs during this process as long as he presents valid receipts/documentation of the expenses. Jerry Eaton seconded the motion giving Kenny Miller full authority to sell the van. Approved 4-0
7. Public Comments 
8. Board Member Comments – Board President, Terry Rowlett, requested an executive board meeting for February 9, 2017 at 5:30 pm to discuss Chief Administrative Officer survey. The regular monthly board meeting will follow at 6:30 pm.
The school secretary who normally takes board meeting notes was absent. The board voted to change meeting nights to the second Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm to accommodate her needs. 
9. Adjournment – The Board Meeting was adjourned by Board President, Terry Rowlett at 8:47 p.m.



Board Secretary Approval: 									
Date: 								



Notes taken by:
Donna Taylor, Chief Administrative Officer
Submitted by: 
Megan Ritz, Administrative Assistant
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